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Minutes of the July 23, 2019 Executive Committee Special Meeting of the 
Southeastern Connecticut Regional Resources Recovery Authority 

Held at the Gales Ferry Office

SCRRRA Executive Committee Special Meeting – July 23, 2019

Page | 2

1. Call Meeting to Order 

      Meeting was called to order at 2:08 pm.

Roll Call          
	Joe Bragaw
	East Lyme Representative
	P
	Denise Dembinski
	Sprague Alternate Representative
	P

	Gary Schneider
	Groton Representative
	P
	John Phetteplace
	Stonington Representative & Board President
	P

	Joe Lozier
	Ledyard Representative
	A
	
	
	


P = Present, C=Call In (Audio), A=Absent              
Quorum Present
Others: David Aldridge, SCRRRA Executive Director; Rebecca Chapman, SCRRRA Operations Administrator / Outreach Coordinator; Chris Roman, SCRRRA Finance Manager & SCRRRA Legal Counsel Richard Barger
2.   Act on Minutes OF Meetings Held on May 23, 2019
Majority was in favor, none were opposed.

      (Motion by Denise Dembinski, 2nd by Gary Schneider)
3.  Finance reports:  

Chris Roman reviewed June 2019 (Year End) finance report. Mr. Roman reviewed the grinder report.
4.  President / Staff Reports:

I. Discussion with Willimantic Waste Paper:  Dave Aldridge asked this discussion to be moved to Executive Session.
II. SCRRRA Computer Upgrades: Dave Aldridge advised that recently we have been experiencing issues with the computer equipment.  Our server and four of our five workstations are six years old.  The equipment is out of warranty and parts for our server have been hard to come by.  If the server goes down we out of business for several days at best.  We have obtained a quote for a cloud based server / software for $3,900, six years ago we spent $5,200 for the equipment that we have now.  We would also like to replace 4  of the 5 work stations , all are 6 years old and out of warranty.  The total replacement cost inclusive of software and labor is $13,300/  We have a budgeted amount of $5,000.  Mr. Aldridge stated that he was looking for a recommendation to the Board to increase our equipment budget for fiscal 2020 by $8,300.00. Becky Chapman reviewed the details of the software and hardware.  John Phetteplace recommended that it makes more sense to replace all 5 work stations.  The Executive committee was in agreement to replace all the work stations and 
President / Staff Reports CONTINUED 




server and to bring this to the Board.
5.  Executive Session:  Motion to go into Executive Session at 2:21 pm


    
             

To discuss the contract negotiations 


      (Motion by Joe Bragaw, 2nd by Denise Dembinski)

Inviting SCRRRA representatives, SCRRRA staff, Attorney Richard Barger, Tim DeVivo & Tom DeVivo
Exited executive Session at 2:45 PM 
No votes were taken during the Executive Session.
Motion to recommend Option #1 of the Willimantic Waste Paper proposal to the full SCRRRA Board.  
Discussion: none

Majority was in favor, none were opposed.

(Motion by Joe Bragaw, 2nd by Gary Schneider)

ADJOURNMENT
John Phetteplace asked for a motion to adjourn the meeting was made by Joe Bragaw and seconded by Gary Schneider.

There being no other business to discuss, the meeting adjourned at 3:54 p.m.


Respectfully Submitted,
Gary Schneider
Secretary


